
PEACE RIVER REGIONAL DISTRICT
ELECTORAL AREA DIRECTORS COMMITTEE MEETING

A G E N D A
for the meeting to be held on Thursday, June18, 2015 in the

Regional District Office Boardroom, 1981 Alaska Avenue, Dawson Creek, BC
commencing at 10 a.m.

1. Call to Order:  Director Goodings to Chair the meeting

2. Director’s Notice of New Business:

3. Adoption of Agenda:

4. Adoption of Minutes:
M-1 Electoral Area Directors’ Committee Minutes of May 21, 2015.

5. Business Arising from the Minutes:
BA-1 Terms of Reference for the Agriculture Advisory Committee.

6. Delegations:

7. Correspondence:

C-1 June 10, 2015 - The Compass - Electoral Area Directors’ Forum 2015 - Request for Topics.

8. Reports:
R-1 June 4, 2015 - Chris Cvik, Chief Administrative Officer - regarding Sub-Regional Water Function and

Sub-Regional Septage Handling Function.
R-2 June 8, 2015 email from Bruce Simard, General Manager of Development Services regarding Land

Use Report referrals process.

9. New Business:

10. Communications:

11. Diary:

12. Adjournment:
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PEACE RIVER REGIONAL DISTRICT

ELECTORAL AREA DIRECTORS’ COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES

DATE: May 21, 2015
PLACE: Regional District Office Boardroom, Dawson Creek, BC
PRESENT:

Directors: Karen Goodings, Director, Electoral Area ‘B’ and Meeting Chair
Brad Sperling, Director, Electoral Area ‘C’
Leonard Hiebert, Director, Electoral Area ‘D’
Dan Rose, Director, Electoral Area ‘E’

Staff: Chris Cvik, Chief Administrative Officer
Shannon Anderson, Deputy Chief Administrative Officer
Bruce Simard, General Manager of Development Services
Jodi MacLean, Assistant Manager of Development Services
Fran Haughian, Communications Manager / Commission Liaison
Trish Morgan, Manager of Community Services
Kim Frech, Chief Financial Officer
Barb Coburn, Recording Secretary

Call to Order Chair Goodings called the meeting to order at 11:45 p.m.

Closed Session MOVED by Director Rose, SECONDED by Director Sperling,
That permission be granted to resolve to a closed meeting, pursuant to Section 90(1) of the
Community Charter which states that a part of a (Committee) meeting may be closed to the
public if the subject  matter being considered relates to or is one or more of the following;
 “(c) labour relations or other employee relations;”

CARRIED.

Recess The meeting recessed to a closed session at 11:46 p.m.

Reconvene The Chair reconvened the meeting at 12:50 p.m.

ADOPTION OF AGENDA:

May 21, 2015 Agenda MOVED by Director Hiebert, SECONDED by Director Rose,
that the Electoral Area Directors’ Committee agenda for the May 21, 2015 meeting, including
items of New Business, be adopted:
Call to Order:  Director Goodings to Chair the meeting
Director’s Notice of New Business:
Adoption of Agenda:
Adoption of Minutes:
M-1 Electoral Area Directors’ Committee Meeting Minutes of April 16, 2015.
Business Arising from the Minutes:
Delegations:
Correspondence:
Reports:
R-1 May 15, 2015 - Jodi MacLean, Assistant Manager of Development Services - Community Advisory

Committee - West Peace Fringe Area Official Community Plan.
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Peace River Regional District
Electoral Area Directors’ Committee Meeting Minutes May 21, 2015
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ADOPTION OF AGENDA (CONTINUED)

May 21, 2015 Agenda
(continued)

New Business:
NB-1 Farmer’s Advocate office
NB-2 Agriculture Advisory Committee, Terms of Reference
NB-3 Clearview Gymnasium
NB-4 Romedo Spring
Communications:
Diary:
Adjournment:

CARRIED.

ADOPTION OF MINUTES:

M-1
EADC meeting minutes of
April 16, 2015

MOVED by Director Hiebert, SECONDED by Director Sperling,
that the Electoral Area Directors’ Committee Meeting minutes of April 16, 2015 be adopted.

CARRIED.

REPORTS

R-1
Community Advisory
Committee for the West
Peace Fringe Area Official
Community Plan

A lengthy discussion ensued regarding a proposed Community Advisory Committee (CAC) for
the West Peace Fringe Area (WPFA) Official Community Plan (OCP).  The proposal included
advertising for interested residents to submit an application to take part in the CAC.  The
committee will consist of up to twelve members.  The Terms of Reference for the CAC were also
reviewed.

MOVED by Director Hiebert, SECONDED by Director Sperling,
That the Electoral Area Directors’ Committee recommend to the Regional Board
(a) that a Community Advisory Committee for the West Peace Fringe Area Official Community

Plan be formed, and
(b) that the Terms of Reference for the Community Advisory Committee be approved as

presented.
CARRIED.

NEW BUSINESS

NB-1
Farmer’s Advocacy Office

MOVED by Director Rose, SECONDED by Director Sperling,
That the Electoral Area Directors’ Committee recommend to the Regional Board that staff
forward a Notice of Intent to Renew to the Farmer’s Advocacy Office, offering to renew the
contract for a one-year term, from August 1, 2015 to July 31, 2016.

CARRIED.

MOVED by Director Rose, SECONDED by Director Sperling,
That staff provide the agenda and meeting notes of the Farmer’s Advocacy meetings to the
Electoral Area Directors’ Committee on a quarterly basis and that his item be added to the Diary.

CARRIED.

Recess The meeting recessed for lunch at 2 p.m.

Reconvene The meeting reconvened 2:08 p.m.
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NEW BUSINESS (CONTINUED)

NB-2
Agriculture Advisory
Committee Terms of
Reference

After a lengthy discussion regarding the Agriculture Advisory Committee (AAC) Terms of
Reference, it was decided that the Directors would review the copies of terms of reference
provided in order to come to an informed decision at the next Electoral Area Directors’
Committee meeting.

ADJOURNMENT MOVED by Director Hiebert, SECONDED by Director Rose,
That the meeting adjourn.

CARRIED

The meeting adjourned at 3 p.m.

Karen Goodings, Chair Barb Coburn, Recording Secretary
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Auditor General for Local Government Review
Released
The Government of British Columbia has released a review on the governance and
operations of the Auditor General for Local Government (AGLG). Mr. Chris Trumpy
conducted the review over a three-week period in March and April of this year. B.C. local
governments were not consulted as part of the review. Read more

Truth and Reconciliation Commission Findings
Revealed
On June 2, 2015, after six years of hearings and testimony, a summary of the Truth and
Reconciliation Commission's (TRC) final report was released to the public. The Honourable
Justice Murray Sinclair, who provided an emotional update on the TRC's work at last year's
UBCM Convention, presented the findings, which included 94 broadly based
recommendations. Several of these "Calls to Action" were directed toward local
governments. Read more

Call for Nominations - UBCM Executive
UBCM's 2015 Nominating Committee has been established and a Call for Nominations has
been issued to local elected officials wishing to serve on the 2015-2016 UBCM Executive.
Read more

Policy Update: Off-Road Vehicle Management
The Province continues to consult with UBCM and over 20 other provincial stakeholders as
it proceeds to develop accompanying regulations for the Off-Road Vehicle (ORV)
Act.  UBCM will be holding a pre-conference session on Monday, September 21 to profile
how the new Act will affect backcountry users. Read more

Update on National RCMP Contract Management
Committee
The first of the bi-annual meetings for the Contract Management Committee (CMC) was
held on May 26-28, 2015 in Ottawa. The Committee discussed a range of issues of
interest to local government, such as the role of auxiliary constables, RCMP member pay,
and cadet training. A detailed list of issues is documented below. Read more

Electoral Area Directors' Forum 2015 - Request for
Topics
With the 2015 UBCM Convention quickly approaching, we would like to get your input on
discussion topics for the Electoral Area Directors' Forum. This forum will be held on
Tuesday, September 22 from 9am to 12noon at the Vancouver Convention Center in
Vancouver, BC. Read More

Deadline Approaching for Air Access Program
On June 1, 2015 the Province announced a call for applications under the new BC Air
Access Program. For further program information, please refer to the program website.
The application deadline is June 22, 2015. Please contact Leeanne Jones at (250) 953-
8665 with any questions or comments.

June 10, 2015

Follow us on
Twitter

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00106FlriZ2U3YOii_Gt8chiKE5rJ2ERK48L0aCopGTRvm9Z_GvssBYLS65tX3vrMzcr_nc_8DuvBjmRbbne-suGUTlD1n98vOKSFMQ-Xi_fTrw6eYTYjQ7toyqgIF_SO5FQpFzVi-ttIvCynmQNco2Lqfs84ISxHLq7Y1Hsi4hnS4=&c=zAtT-cB_1ujkfKul84WpzayObfrLrfN9_mW5XKTJzU2xjsZes5wtyQ==&ch=0rDcCFlE4ua25vk-YDuZLbC7YPzIp3KJkXSHc5J2dVJSIxUO4N_FLw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00106FlriZ2U3YOii_Gt8chiKE5rJ2ERK48L0aCopGTRvm9Z_GvssBYLROeENjlrcyhjDBHVik9Ej_oNWvIiFHYd0uyGH_E_XdUamTp0iQdQhNMWjcj9rh598q_mZ9NN1Ctr5cZ3Twy-S8hGDJ2_d1-rhIMVLMwySJvw9k8imiiOl43seukacP01embco0e82CFKAFz2q8dwVp5g_7OfxvAlrIUTfWUCrntl-Q01WPEqNZzemdYhmI79OeYvAKiSoXpZSmgeIytHkRs_LJMqgkpUlJGjjfl51tQKskUuH7UvlEQtrsIS3HMQg==&c=zAtT-cB_1ujkfKul84WpzayObfrLrfN9_mW5XKTJzU2xjsZes5wtyQ==&ch=0rDcCFlE4ua25vk-YDuZLbC7YPzIp3KJkXSHc5J2dVJSIxUO4N_FLw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00106FlriZ2U3YOii_Gt8chiKE5rJ2ERK48L0aCopGTRvm9Z_GvssBYLROeENjlrcyhUs9JKc7vRgJ6J9CtYve8vJYQjxScRsp-Qvf5poyYJElrGAAZ-FFvUlala89saRNdMJxW0-colunRPaaKhIlYNcf7bD02OSFE_cBGXP_yNWjWophfdCfaR_z8fn0ekFFdH0nhY4s1vMXlt5BveYNZQ9vcCnxv3X9LpNIxG4DXJ2LZb9bSZUIIsGAxxA3sTDH-HO6Ar7nvRjjX1OJ39wcpYt9JW7EONNO7zoJ013_oDXcYdOfict5sfg==&c=zAtT-cB_1ujkfKul84WpzayObfrLrfN9_mW5XKTJzU2xjsZes5wtyQ==&ch=0rDcCFlE4ua25vk-YDuZLbC7YPzIp3KJkXSHc5J2dVJSIxUO4N_FLw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00106FlriZ2U3YOii_Gt8chiKE5rJ2ERK48L0aCopGTRvm9Z_GvssBYLROeENjlrcyhdhCABR1RqaKWI7vnpWGkZMW6KgBYQe3Ktgb5wm9a7nCBTn7lrd_1dEAKfsy1FVHeZdvpa6n_wu2WWzNuNGIcSfQXnax1aFbOCzd49iuGLXLocCzZYqwlh-BII88155n_s43jBboeh2uD44RYPh5betyfIfAs-QfrZvl3Uq3yCj0ndJ-krn5GO3QTb6LqCGeatjdDyeUNspUFs3OWCkcP3smQRD1-3wbm&c=zAtT-cB_1ujkfKul84WpzayObfrLrfN9_mW5XKTJzU2xjsZes5wtyQ==&ch=0rDcCFlE4ua25vk-YDuZLbC7YPzIp3KJkXSHc5J2dVJSIxUO4N_FLw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00106FlriZ2U3YOii_Gt8chiKE5rJ2ERK48L0aCopGTRvm9Z_GvssBYLROeENjlrcyhydx0zRBB4Pkgyj3wjNmH__Lk_6ycsBpZKL9-J6_yyTjjSv_b1-AFjoKC7ObJlAYkOtK14KVIRGaeiGV5KqLUbRQJM1SgBXrU-WgFdo3UKnXyuLW60vrtf3lxUxmOGOtgHbezI6KAB4mf70Jpzp_ZWo6oTKhvESQ36NO2ZLv9wBNbNikl81jFUo6eolphWtyXiV7oRq5MzyGI0I0pzBnEzyMRmiDqazqxOs_yKGEeSgo=&c=zAtT-cB_1ujkfKul84WpzayObfrLrfN9_mW5XKTJzU2xjsZes5wtyQ==&ch=0rDcCFlE4ua25vk-YDuZLbC7YPzIp3KJkXSHc5J2dVJSIxUO4N_FLw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00106FlriZ2U3YOii_Gt8chiKE5rJ2ERK48L0aCopGTRvm9Z_GvssBYLROeENjlrcyhuJeSMwNbirgu2ibHQeumJUIHy2l64MQKkKzwiFdYBLAtyBvznhT3YcBgqul3AUZffRY7bebkQVAit0LV1eHepX-PqxgAM2nuwKlB4Vn9dUxAso6SDe9_-sC2HnEojS2yazQWkVfHM-S4GkAyk99Ur4IimHhnd5KDThlqLuYPL8Z2WoFIFmLWF2r-RzX7GTmeo6uyhLTUtCrM18OIEBB4yoqgFWLAtDvecpTfL54jpMmAP49V-K3h6Q==&c=zAtT-cB_1ujkfKul84WpzayObfrLrfN9_mW5XKTJzU2xjsZes5wtyQ==&ch=0rDcCFlE4ua25vk-YDuZLbC7YPzIp3KJkXSHc5J2dVJSIxUO4N_FLw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00106FlriZ2U3YOii_Gt8chiKE5rJ2ERK48L0aCopGTRvm9Z_GvssBYLROeENjlrcyh6jhu4RPGpU1ppxzWkLKZ-UQHZAuYIkUDNngbBjlderAqvu1hGqOg9V30VNUmZabqucWS4mRhT5Xb80wmok4iwN8o1AADORFE_dY_yWWMSeCUhNmkFMxEePCFCowV0WhJNoTk5NAv9H8gOQnx_42j9_WhYl-uyY-xgsmY4l2ojENJM4ucglzcEtKrEWyFZiddrI3issALhJLtttn0y4gt_JbyS-j_dHdp-8R1MSguQWfm5WidxPTzsg==&c=zAtT-cB_1ujkfKul84WpzayObfrLrfN9_mW5XKTJzU2xjsZes5wtyQ==&ch=0rDcCFlE4ua25vk-YDuZLbC7YPzIp3KJkXSHc5J2dVJSIxUO4N_FLw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00106FlriZ2U3YOii_Gt8chiKE5rJ2ERK48L0aCopGTRvm9Z_GvssBYLROeENjlrcyhjNr-UQ-O8ISK2j2VDaoZGK_TqWUPNNdKQ4DW4_Jgq9jvx1suW_EbF62vp94rhqULVOdP4UxO_lTyessqJqA7uihqErVKwKSaH7PW02GO_cOc5QNwuWvGajf5l7rkJcdm&c=zAtT-cB_1ujkfKul84WpzayObfrLrfN9_mW5XKTJzU2xjsZes5wtyQ==&ch=0rDcCFlE4ua25vk-YDuZLbC7YPzIp3KJkXSHc5J2dVJSIxUO4N_FLw==
mailto:Leeanne.Jones@gov.bc.ca
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00106FlriZ2U3YOii_Gt8chiKE5rJ2ERK48L0aCopGTRvm9Z_GvssBYLQ_g5GPA1DfCFlXJ-31DtGR_Hu0-mXgH8cXgAtHO7n3F1q7FF0Ui1ongJWgbjKOBCPUszdVOmqSSEobKrULPuMxqvzCLVFNiytc53TYMyNIn2sGAL8OwdO4shY1UbccAo_Q9D6aKWWtU&c=zAtT-cB_1ujkfKul84WpzayObfrLrfN9_mW5XKTJzU2xjsZes5wtyQ==&ch=0rDcCFlE4ua25vk-YDuZLbC7YPzIp3KJkXSHc5J2dVJSIxUO4N_FLw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00106FlriZ2U3YOii_Gt8chiKE5rJ2ERK48L0aCopGTRvm9Z_GvssBYLQ_g5GPA1DfCFlXJ-31DtGR_Hu0-mXgH8cXgAtHO7n3F1q7FF0Ui1ongJWgbjKOBCPUszdVOmqSSEobKrULPuMxqvzCLVFNiytc53TYMyNIn2sGAL8OwdO4shY1UbccAo_Q9D6aKWWtU&c=zAtT-cB_1ujkfKul84WpzayObfrLrfN9_mW5XKTJzU2xjsZes5wtyQ==&ch=0rDcCFlE4ua25vk-YDuZLbC7YPzIp3KJkXSHc5J2dVJSIxUO4N_FLw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00106FlriZ2U3YOii_Gt8chiKE5rJ2ERK48L0aCopGTRvm9Z_GvssBYLef7lOFWFqKCP0ygeBzhCmkyKcvMjpUXuuDrzlPYykslpyVExYBg200Y6jw-VZ9rsE7bX8KvO0HPqzpoihftd6YSlwOC1YlzwiCbf1kXQ9tj-ZEkDP4e06M=&c=zAtT-cB_1ujkfKul84WpzayObfrLrfN9_mW5XKTJzU2xjsZes5wtyQ==&ch=0rDcCFlE4ua25vk-YDuZLbC7YPzIp3KJkXSHc5J2dVJSIxUO4N_FLw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00106FlriZ2U3YOii_Gt8chiKE5rJ2ERK48L0aCopGTRvm9Z_GvssBYLf-RjJOE2Yp_uqn53uYR0Sw36m9vLI5d9WBuhzG2WpokL3JaVAWQSVlLZNeyYtTkm6GF1ITMRc9riSnX1IwaWk5_aP94OtTADnjQ2qtCx-ZgnRz9V5Do5dM=&c=zAtT-cB_1ujkfKul84WpzayObfrLrfN9_mW5XKTJzU2xjsZes5wtyQ==&ch=0rDcCFlE4ua25vk-YDuZLbC7YPzIp3KJkXSHc5J2dVJSIxUO4N_FLw==
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Electoral Area Directors’ Forum 2015 - Request for Topics
June 10, 2015

With the 2015 UBCM Convention quickly approaching, we would like to get your input on
discussion topics for the Electoral Area Directors’ Forum.  This forum will be held on Tuesday,
September 22 from 9 a.m. to 12 noon at the Vancouver Convention Center in Vancouver, BC.

We will primarily address policy topics in the session this year.  Therefore, we are seeking your
ideas for policy topics for discussion.

Your direct involvement makes the Forum an annual success.  We encourage you to send your
feedback to Marylyn Chiang, Senior Policy Analyst by August 4, 2015.

Follow Us On
· Twitter: @ubcm

Copyright © 2012 UBCM. All rights reserved.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=00106FlriZ2U3YOii_Gt8chiKE5rJ2ERK48L0aCopGTRvm9Z_GvssBYLQ_g5GPA1DfCFlXJ-31DtGR_Hu0-mXgH8cXgAtHO7n3F1q7FF0Ui1ongJWgbjKOBCPUszdVOmqSSEobKrULPuMxqvzCLVFNiytc53TYMyNIn2sGAL8OwdO4shY1UbccAo_Q9D6aKWWtU&c=zAtT-cB_1ujkfKul84WpzayObfrLrfN9_mW5XKTJzU2xjsZes5wtyQ==&ch=0rDcCFlE4ua25vk-YDuZLbC7YPzIp3KJkXSHc5J2dVJSIxUO4N_FLw==
mailto:mchiang@ubcm.ca
http://twitter.com/UBCM
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Peace River Regional District 
REPORT  

 

 
 
To:           Electoral Area Directors               Date: June 4, 2015 
From: Chris Cvik, CAO 
  
Subject: Project Update #3:  Sub-Regional Water Function and Sub-Regional Septage 

Handling Function 
 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS:  

 
1. That the Regional Board supports the creation of a sub-regional water function that 

includes Electoral Areas B, C, and D. 
 
2.   That the Regional Board endorses the use of a referendum to determine support for the 

proposed sub-regional water function.  
 
 
BACKGROUND/RATIONALE: 
 
At the November 27, 2014, Regional Board Meeting, the following resolutions were approved: 
 

 
 
  

  
 Sub-Regional Water Function and Sub-Regional Septage Handling Function 
RD/14/11/10 (27) That the three readings on October 9, 2014 of “Potable Water Service Establishment Bylaw 

No. 2167, 2014”, be rescinded. 
  
RD/14/11/11 (27) That the three readings on October 9, 2014 of “Domestic Sewage and Septage Receiving 

Facility Service Establishment Bylaw No. 2168, 2014”, be rescinded. 
  
RD/14/11/12 (27) That the three readings on October 9, 2014 of “Potable Water Facilities Construction Loan 

Authorization Bylaw No. 2169, 2014”, be rescinded. 
  
RD/14/11/13 (27) That the three readings on October 9, 2014 of “Domestic Sewage and Septage Receiving 

Facility Construction Loan Authorization Bylaw No. 2170, 2014”, be rescinded. 
  
RD/14/11/14 (27) That the following Board Resolution No. RD/14/07/36 (24) be rescinded: 

 “That the Regional Board support the use of the Alternative Approval Process 
 (AAP) for  the creation of a sub-regional water function and sub-regional sewage 
function.” 

  
RD/14/11/15 (27) That Administration prepare a report for the Boards consideration on holding a separate 

referendum for each Electoral Area to allow each Electoral Area to vote on whether or not they 
support the establishment of a proposed Potable Water Service and a proposed Domestic 
Sewage Service. 

 

AD0022
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Report – EADC  
June 4, 2015   Page 2 of 3 

 
 
 
At the time the previous motions were rescinded, the two proposed functions - potable water and 
sewage functions were grouped together for discussion purposes.   The Electoral Area Directors felt 
that given the different needs across the rural electoral areas with respect to water and sewer, it would 
be better served to split the two proposed functions into separate decisions to be determined at 
separate times.   
 
A referendum on a proposed water function would be the first decision that residents would be asked to 
consider.  Electoral Areas B, C, and D, will be involved in the proposed referendum to establish a 
proposed water function.  Electoral Area E has advised they do not support the establishment of a 
potable water service in Area E.   
 
A significant change from the previous attempt to create a water function is there would be no loan 
authorization bylaw required.  Under the previous attempt, administration was looking to borrow ten-
million dollars to create up to ten potable water stations.  During the Community Meetings, residents 
voiced their concern over the loan amounts.  Based on this feedback, the Rural Directors feel that 
creating the service and charging a tax rate on Improvements only of $0.10 per $1,000 of assessment 
is the preferred route.  Based on a proposed service area of B, C, and D, this would raise 
approximately $1.18 million dollars per year (see attached).  These funds would be used towards the 
construction and operation of potable water facilities.  This approach will mean a slower roll-out of 
potable water facilities throughout the three electoral areas with on-going public health risks associated 
with the continued operation of untreated water distribution systems being used for potable water 
consumption (i.e., Romedo Spring). 
 
 
Another significant change from the previous attempt is the use of a referendum to determine support 
by the residents as opposed to the Alternate Approval Process (AAP) that was initially presented to 
residents. 
 
 
OPTIONS:  

 
1. That the Regional Board endorses the creation of a sub-regional water function that 

includes Electoral Areas B, C, and D. 
 
2.   That the Regional Board supports the use of a referendum to determine support for the 

proposed sub-regional water function.  
 

3.   That the Regional Board provides further direction to Administration. 
 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN RELEVANCE:  
 
Rural Servicing is identified under Emerging Regional Opportunities in the Strategic Plan. 
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Report – EADC  
June 4, 2015   Page 3 of 3 

 
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATION(S):   
 
In October 2014, the PRRD Board approved $50,000 Feasibility Funds for advertising and public meetings 
on the proposed water and sewer functions that were being considered at that time.   There is $34,322 
remaining from this amount.   

 
COMMUNICATIONS: 
 
If approved by the Board, Administration will prepare and present a detailed Communications Plan for 
consideration outlining a proposed date for the referendum, the referendum question, and proposed 
advertising strategy. 

 

OTHER CONSIDERATION(S):  

 
After the results of a referendum are known, residents would be asked to consider the creation of a 
sewage function.  Electoral Areas B and C will be the two areas participating in a referendum on 
creating a sewage function.   The permanent sewage receiving facility at Charlie Lake is scheduled to 
be completed by the end of 2015 at which time the commissioning phase will start.  Although the initial 
capital costs have be covered through existing funding, it will still be important to proceed with a 
referendum on establishing a sewer function for these two electoral areas to cover or offset operating 
costs, capital repairs and a replacement reserve.   
 
Electoral D will be meeting with the City of Dawson Creek to discuss accessibility to the Dawson Creek 
facility by rural residents.  Electoral Area E has advised they do not support the establishment of a 
proposed sewage function in Area E.   
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From: Bruce Simard
Sent: Monday, June 08, 2015 9:09 AM
To: Bailey Chabot
Cc: Chris Cvik
Subject: RE: Comments from Directors

OK.

We will bring this up at the next EADC and seek more specific direction.

Bruce Simard
General Manager of Development Services
Direct: 250-784-3204
Cell: 250-219-0447
Bruce.Simard@prrd.bc.ca

From: Bailey Chabot
Sent: Monday, June 08, 2015 8:58 AM
To: Bruce Simard
Subject: Comments from Directors

Good morning Bruce,

I just wanted to update you: I have seven outstanding reports that have been forwarded to
Dir. Sperling and I’ve not yet received any comment.

066/15 Gladysz (sent to Dir. May 8)
073/15 Willms (sent to Dir. May 8)
076/15 0813983 BC Ltd (sent to Dir. May 8)
084/15 sent to Dir. May 8)
080/15 0825038 BC Ltd (sent to Dir. May 14)
063/15 Willms (sent to Dir. May 14)
077/15 McLelland (sent to Dir. May 21)

Bailey

Bailey Chabot, BSc, MPl
Land Use Planner
Direct: 250-785-8084
Bailey.Chabot@prrd.bc.ca

Peace River Regional District
9505-100 Street
Fort St. John, BC V1J 4N4
Toll-free (24 hour): 1-800-670-7773
Office: 250-785-8084
Fax: 250-784-1125
www.prrd.bc.ca
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Updated:    May 22, 2015

ELECTORAL AREA DIRECTORS’ COMMITTEE

D I A R Y I T E M S

Item Status Notes Diarized

1. Farmer’s Advocacy Office on-going provide the agenda and meeting notes of the
Farmer’s Advocacy meetings on a quarterly basis

May 21, 2015


